
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        September 22, 2010 
 
 
DR. PAULUS MARIAE L. CAÑETE 
Mandaue City College 
P. Basubas St., Tipolo 
Mandaue City 
 
Dear Dr. Cañete: 
 
 This has reference to your letter dated September 02, 2010, addressed to Sec. Jesse M. 
Robredo requesting legal advice on the administration, operation and management of the 
Mandaue City College.  Said letter was referred to this level for reply. 
 
 Please be advised that in view of the pendency of the case you filed against Mayor Jonas 
Cortes, et al. docketed as Case No. MDE-183 with Regional Trial Court, Branch 28, Mandaue 
City, on  the administration, operation and management of the Mandaue City College, we are 
constrained to refrain from giving the requested legal advice. 
 
        Truly yours, 
 
 
 
        PEDRO A. NOVAL, JR. 
           Regional Director 
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